Woodhull Park commission Minutes May 14th 2018

Mr. Kline called to order 7:06 pm with the pledge of allegiance and prayer.

Roll call

Mr. Fred Kline - present

Mrs. S. Mendel - present

Mrs. K. Colby - present

Mrs. C. Henske - present

Mrs. P. Hill - present

Minutes read from May 14th, 2018. K. Colby motioned to accept as written. Motion carried.

Discussed Treasury report

The park has some funds in savings going toward the pavilion addition.

The cement slabs for under ball field bleachers and new picnic area may need to wait until the fall, the fields are booked for the summer. Committee agreed.

Discussed 5year plan

April 9th meetings guest: P. Hathaway came from Shiawassee County Park and Recreation Commission and discussed a 5 year plan, along with county requirements. He suggested there are DNR Grants for parks available and the Woodhull Twp. Park possibly would qualify. This would help with many improvements and updates the park needed in the near future. Mrs. Mendel printed information from the DNR website for the 1-5 year plan process, the committee looked at it and we tabled the idea for a later date. The annual water tests through the health dept. passed, now ready to use!

Guests:

J. Austin – had concerns of conflicts between the girls and boys league.

The park committee stated we have reserved and recorded dates for each league on our calendar for this summer, these reservations are done in January. All participants should be respectful and show good sportsmanship to our kids, let's lead by example. This should be a fun experience and gives these kids happy memories for the 2018 season!

J. Prince—gave us a nice complement on how well maintained and what a pleasant park we have in Woodhull. He reflects back growing up here, the coaches taught good sportsmanship and the kids had fun. The property was just an open field at that time.

Thank you F. Kline for your daily dedication to keep the park maintained.

The plan to cut down the trees of concern will be addressed soon.

The Pavilion Reserved signs will be posted on building the day of the events. Mrs. Hill plans to paint the other pavilion this summer, committee agreed.

Meeting adjourned.

History moment

The village of Shaftsburg has been a part of many local families for decades. The park which became the "Woodhull Twp. park" accommodates people of every age group in our community. Ball games, family events, and a playground for the young. Our Park commission takes pride in our park, it's a nice place to go.

Have a safe and fun 2018 summer everyone!